# Texas Department of Transportation

# **AUSTIN AVENUE BRIDGES PROJECT**



The City of Georgetown, in cooperation with Texas Department of Transportation, is studying Austin Avenue from Valley Street to 3<sup>rd</sup> Street, including the two bridges crossing the North and South Forks of the San Gabriel River, for possible transportation improvements. You are receiving this letter as a property owner or resident near the study area. The third public meeting is being held to share possible improvement alternatives, provide updates on the environmental compliance process, and collect feedback from the public. Possible alternatives being evaluated include a no-build option, build on new location (one-way pair of bridges), rehabilitation with pedestrian bridge, rehabilitation with widening, and full replacement options.

## **Public Meeting**

Anyone interested in the project is invited to attend a public meeting. The meeting will be an open house format with no formal presentation, so attendees can come-and-go at their convenience. Attendees will have the opportunity to view project maps and schematics of the proposed alternatives, visit with team members, ask questions, and share their comments on the project.

# Public Open House Meeting

Thursday, May 11 4 to 7 p.m. The City of Georgetown GCAT Building 510 W. 9<sup>th</sup> St., Georgetown, TX 78626

### **Submitting Comments**

All comments must be received or postmarked by **Friday, May 26, 2017** for inclusion in the public meeting summary using one of the following methods:

- Complete a written comment card at the meeting
- Submit your written comments by May 26, 2017
   Mail: Austin Avenue Bridges Project
   P.O. Box 409, Georgetown, TX 78627
   Email: austinave@georgetown.org

#### **Project Contact Information:**

http://austinave.georgetown.org (512) 930-8171 austinave@georgetown.org \*If you are interested in receiving project updates, send an email with "Updates" in the subject line.



**Accommodations:** The meeting will be conducted in English and a Spanish translator will be present. The City of Georgetown is committed to compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act. If you have communication or accommodation needs, please contact the City Secretary's Office at (512) 930-3652 at least three business days prior to the event.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable Federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by TxDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 16, 2014, and executed by FHWA and TxDOT.